Date Le Président

21 June 2005

Fédération des Experts Comptables Européens AISBL

Av. d'Auderghem 22-28 1040 Bruxelles Tél. 32 (0) 2 285 40 85

Fax: 32 (0) 2 231 11 12 E-mail: secretariat@fee.be



Mr Fabrice Demarigny Secretary General **CESR** 11-13 avenue de Friedland F-75008 PARIS

E-mail: secretariat@europefesco.org

Dear Mr Demarigny,

Re: CESR Call for evidence - Complex financial histories

We are delighted to respond to your request for evidence with respect to the mandate to CESR from the European Commission for technical advice on a possible amendment to the requirements in Commission Regulation (EC) 809/2004 regarding the historical financial information which must be included in a prospectus.

We particularly welcome the opportunity to express FEE's support for an amendment to the Commission Regulation on prospectuses addressing the question of, so called, complex financial histories. As stated in FEE's comment letters in response to the consultation papers through the evolution of this regulation and on the development of CESR's recommendations as to its consistent implementation, FEE believes that a requirement that provides for a comprehensive financial history presentation in prospectuses is of great importance for investors.

We would refer you to our earlier letters for further elaboration on this point and, in particular, of examples of situations that ought to be addressed. We especially refer to our letters of 14 April, 25 May and 20 October 2004 (copies enclosed).

We suggest extending the second bullet point on page 2 of the Call for evidence to businesses: "the issuer seeking admission to trading or making an offer consists of companies or businesses that were under common control or ownership but which never formed a legal group".

FEE would be pleased to work with you, and other market participants, in developing the appropriate text to best achieve an acceptable regulatory approach in this important area.

Yours sincerely,

David Devlin President